
MUNICIPALITY OF CENTRAL MANITOULIN 

ROAD COMMITTEE MINUTES- SEPTEMBER 5, 2017 

Attending: Chairperson Councillor Scott, Mayor R. Stephens, Councillors Farquhar, D. Stephens and 

Taylor, along with the CAO/Clerk and the Road Superintendent and two members of the public. 

Councillor Baran sent his regrets. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. 

MOTION: D. Stephens and Taylor 

That the agenda be approved with the addition of 8 (a) Petition from Blue Road property owners 

And 8 (b) letter of response from MTO re: highway 6 as a connecting link………carried. 

Old Business: Maple Lane Reconstruction Update-Contract is signed and tentatively scheduled to begin 

work on September 11, 2017. The Road Superintendent is dealing with Ontario Hydro regarding the two 

anchor poles that still need removed. 

MOTION: R. Stephens and D. Stephens 

That we recommend to Council that the municipality accept the report dated August 23, 2017 received 

from Tulloch Engineering on the Union Road Bridge………carried. 

MOTION: R. Stephens and D. Stephens 

That we recommend to Council that the municipality commit to finishing Walnut Lane in the Hodgins 

Subdivision in the 2018 budget………carried. 

The petition signed by 14 residents of the Blue Road requesting “chip and tar” be applied to the surface 

of the roadway to alleviate safety concerns was discussed by Committee and it was determined that this 

will be considered in the 2018 budget. 

MOTION: R. Stephens and D. Stephens 

That we direct staff to write to the Ministry of Transportation regarding the Municipality’s displeasure 

with the paving that was done on Highway 542 west of Mindemoya this August, in which none of the 

aprons of the intersecting municipal roads were paved as committed to in previous years, creating 

safety and maintenance concerns for the municipality and further that there appears to have not been 

any patching of roadway defects before the paving was carried out, creating a very unsatisfactory road 

surface………carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. by Councillor Taylor. 


